
 

 

May 2020 

Dear NYA Community, 

I am writing to share with you the difficult decision I have recently made. It is with a sense of 

reticence that I have submitted a letter of resignation to Ben Jackson and Marissa Markonish, 

effective at the end of this current school year. 

 

While social distancing at home, I have recently learned that my husband’s chronic health issues 

have become more severe. Coupled with the threat of the Covid-19, I have decided that my 

priority needs to be enjoying the time with my husband now, and not some hypothetical time in 

the future. 

 

This decision is not what I would have envisioned back in February. I will certainly miss 

working with the students and teachers, and getting to know the NYA families and other staff 

members. I hold you all in the highest esteem; I have felt privileged to be among you this year, 

and have enjoying sharing, teaching, and learning together! 

 

I hope you all move together strongly and in good health, and may brighter days be ahead. 

 

Sincerely, 

Margery 

 


